
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Missouri-American Water ) 
Company’s Application for a Certificate of ) 
Convenience and Necessity Authorizing it to  ) 
Install, Own, Acquire, Construct, Operate, ) File No. WA-2022-0361 
Control, Manage and Maintain a Water   ) 
System in and around an area of Benton  ) 
County, Missouri (Pom-Osa Heights  ) 
Subdivision)  ) 
 

PROPOSED DATE WHEN STAFF WILL FILE ITS RECOMMENDATION 

 
COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by and 

through counsel, and for its Staff Recommendation, states the following: 

1. On June 21, 2022, Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC) filed an 

application seeking authority for MAWC to acquire and operate the assets of a water 

system in and around an area of Benton County, Missouri known as the  

Pom-Osa Subdivision, and for expedited treatment of its application. MAWC has also 

requested a waiver of the 60-day notice requirements of 20 CSR 4240-4.017. 

2. On June 22, 2022 the Commission ordered Staff to file a recommendation 

regarding the Application, or a status report indicating when it will file its recommendation, 

by July 28, 2022. 

3. Staff proposes to submit its recommendation by September 26, 2022.   

WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission order Staff’s recommendation 

due September 26, 2022.  

 

 



Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Eric Vandergriff 
Eric Vandergriff 
Legal Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 73984 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65012 
(573) 229-9524 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
Eric.Vandergriff@psc.mo.gov  
 
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 

 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed or hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record on  
this 25th day of July, 2022. 
 

/s/ Eric Vandergriff 
 
 

 


